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TAPE 73, SIDE A

002    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 444 AND HB 3131

015   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary on SB 444 (EXHIBIT A) and on HB 3131 (EXHIBIT B).

037  SEN. BILL  KENNEMER, DISTRICT  12: Testifies  in support  of SB 
444 and outlines the purpose of the bill.

123  JON STUBENVOLL, OREGON STATE PUBLIC  RESEARCH GROUP: Submits and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 444 (EXHIBIT C). -This bill would  not
prevent  a retailer  from asking  for a driver's

license as identification.

213   TIMOTHY  WOOD,  OREGON  DEPARTMENT  OF  JUSTICE:  Submits  and
reviews testimony on SB 444 (EXHIBIT D). -This bill will have a  fiscal
impact on the  Department of Justice of

$40,000 the first year. -Suggests this bill be referred to Ways and
Means.

310  REP.  NAITO: Can  attorney fees  be recovered  under the  Unlawful
Trade Practice Act?

MR. WOOD:  Yes.

TAPE 74, SIDE A

001    MR. WOOD:  Continues to respond to questions from the members.



PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3188

090   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT E).

142  TIM  WOOD, DEPARTMENT  OF JUSTICE:  Speaks  to the  bill and  the
fiscal impact statement (EXHIBIT F).

153    JON STUBENVOLL, OREGON STATE PUBLIC INTEREST RESEARCH GROUP:
-Inserting Section 2 of HB 3188 into SB 444 will accomplish the entire

package.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2726

179  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Outlines concerns  with the
bill and speaks of a letter from Cal  Henry, dated March 24, 1993,
(EXHIBIT

G), Oregon Appraiser Certification  and Licensure Administrative Rules

(EXHIBIT H) and proposed amendments HB 2726-A2 (EXHIBIT I).

216    MOTION:  Rep. Naito moves the HB 2726-A2 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

225  MOTION: Rep.  Naito moves  HB 2726-A, as  amended, to  the full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. NAITO will lead the discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2332

246  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Outlines the  bill and
speaks to the hand-engrossed  HB 2332-1  (EXHIBIT J)  and  the  fiscal
analysis

(EXHIBIT K).

305  CHAIR REPINE: Suggests  on page 1,  line 32, of  the hand-engrossed
bill that the word "shall" be changed to the word "may".

344  REP.  NAITO: Language  needs to  be  clarified as  to who  will 
sign on before the additional money is spent.

373  MS. McCOMB: Suggests adding  a clause on page  2, subsection 2,
"Subject to Board approval the Insurance Pool Governing Board shall
offer ..."

391   JIM   MARKEE,   OREGON  COSMETOLOGISTS   ASSOCIATION:   Suggests
"Upon transference of the $300,000 mentioned in Section 4, the Insurance
Pool Governing Board shall then offer ..."

TAPE 73, SIDE B

012    MS. McCOMB:  Restates language.



WORK SESSION ON HB 2332

048  REP. NAITO:  Suggests line  30 include "adequate  to serve  the
needs of the practitioners and small business owners described in
section 3", and line 31 delete "persons" and  insert "practitioners and
small business

owners".

061    MOTION:  Rep. Wooten moves the HB 2332-1 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

066  MOTION: Rep. Naito  moves to delete,  on lines 30 and  31,
"persons" and insert "practitioners and small business owners".

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

088  MOTION: Chair  Repine moves  to delete, on  line 32,  "shall" and
insert "may".

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

097   MOTION:  Rep.  Naito   moves  to  insert   after  Section  4(2),
"upon transference of the funds" and conceptually include this language
under Section 4(1).

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

116  MOTION: Rep.  Wooten moves  HB 2332,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. WOOTEN will lead the discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

135    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 9:50 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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